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Education Committee members, 

I am writing today regarding  Representative Huebert's bill, HB 2601.  I am 
not a parent, I am a concerned citizen who is extremely concerned about mandated vaccines and 
the loss of exemptions.   I implore every member of this committee to open your minds and 
hearts to hearing the truth on both sides of this issue.  There is a lot of misinformation out there 
about the safety of vaccines.  As legislators, it is your responsibility to be fully informed before 
mandating that we inject these substances into our bodies or the bodies of young children.   

The rates of autism in 1980: 1 in 10,000, in 2019: 1 in 37 and projected rates of autism in 2025: 1 
in 26.  We are seeing unprecedented numbers of children suffering with chronic diseases almost 
from birth.   Childhood cancers are on the rise.  The US has one of the highest infant mortality 
rates among first world countries.  In America, a baby will be injected with 4,925 mcg of 
Aluminum in vaccines by 18 months.  For the sake of our children and the future of our nation, 
we have got to start connecting the dots.   

I would encourage every member of this panel to look closely at the ingredient list on the 
vaccine inserts which you are proposing to mandate.  A few of the adjuvants in vaccines injected 
directly into children are: 3 kinds of aluminum, formaldehyde, human cell cultures, lead, 
mercury, calf serum, a continuous line of monkey kidneys and human fetal cells.  Ask yourself 
what are the affects on our DNA of injecting animal DNA as well as aborted fetal tissue.  Not to 
mention the moral concern many of us hold in opposition to abortion, now we are potentially 
being forced to inject aborted fetal tissue into our bodies??? 

I have witnessed the heartbreak of injuries to both young girls and young boys after receiving the 
Gardasil vaccine.  I believe (as do many others) that history will prove this to be the biggest 
scam in history in regards to vaccines.  Japan has banned Gardasil due to the number of deaths 
and injuries.  Many  believe it has no effect on cervical cancer and has many adverse effects 
which destroy lives causing injury and even death.   

In America we cherish our freedom.  If a person has done their due diligence and still chooses to 
receive vaccinations, they should absolutely be able to do so.  Most people just take their doctors 
word for it.  The truth is, most doctors receive very little education regarding vaccine 
ingredients.  They are simply taught they are safe and effective.  There has never ever been a 
vaxxed vs. unvaxxed study....ever!  In fact, if you start to look at this issue a little closer, you 
would be shocked to find the lack of safety research in the vaccine industry. 

Please allow us to keep our exemptions and oppose mandates on vaccines. 

Sincerely, 

Tammy Roberts 
Wichita, KS 


